
 

 

 Friday 11th Oct 2019           Twitter: @stjamesrc      Issue 6 

St James’ RC Primary Newsletter 

Dear Parents, 

We started the week with a visit from The Parish 

Memory Café. They came to see our School 

Garden and try some of the soup that had been 

made from the vegetables that the children had 

grown. A huge thank you to Mrs Deasy for 

arranging this and supporting The RHS Big Soup 

Share which is a chance to celebrate the work we 

do in the school garden by harvesting the crops, 

whizzing them up into a delicious soup and sharing 

it out with others. Sarah May from the Memory 

Café wrote to say that the visitors had all 

thoroughly enjoyed it and had learned quite a lot 

about gardening! She went on to say that the 

school has become such an important part of the 

cafe.  

 
Hopefully, you were able to visit the classrooms 
after school on Monday and see the work that the 
children have been doing so far this term. I know 
that the children were excited about showing their 
work to you.  
 
Year 5 and Year 6 were given a presentation this 

week by the Atlas Team at The Bromley 

Safeguarding Children Partnership. They discussed 

the reasons why a child might go missing, what 

could happen if they go missing and  told the 

children who to contact if they ever felt that they 

wanted to run away.   

 

On Tuesday KS2 were spoken to in assembly about 

how to use social media responsibly and how to 

stay safe and happy online. They listened to a story 

about having the skills needed to thrive in our 

always-connected digital world.  

 

This week Year 5 have been on their Residential 

Headteacher’s Message 
Trip. I have heard how they are making dens, 

taking part in scavenger hunts, having camp fires 

and going tobogganing. We are looking forward to 

hearing all about their trip on their return.  

 

Year 3 had a fantastic trip on Wednesday to The 

Dulwich Picture Gallery.  Thank you to Miss 

Atkinson for organising this wonderful trip.  

 

 

 

This week Reception class were visited by Police 

Office Joe who came to talk to them about how 

the police can help them. We found out about 

some of the kit he has to use and also that he used 

to come to St James’ when he was a little boy! He 

has inspired lots of the class to become police 

officers when they grow up. 

 

We marked World Mental Health Day by inviting 

parents into school to meet our Educational Well-

being Practitioners. We are part of a National pilot 

initiative called Trailblazers which provides schools 

with Early Intervention Mental Health Support. 

Over the next two years there will be a variety of 

workshops for children, parents and staff to build 



 

 

they could bring in alternatives to sweets such as 

fruit. We thought of other things that children 

could do to celebrate their birthdays such as 

donating a book to the class that could have who 

donated it written in inside.  Mrs Deasy suggested 

that children could donate a plant to the garden 

and Mrs Deasy would add the plant to a Plant 

Dedication Book. They could then see their plant 

grow as they grow! The children felt that it was 

nice to have a choice and that it was good that 

children had healthy choices too.  

 

I would like to remind parents how important it is 
for children to attend school regularly and avoid 
any unnecessary absence in order for them to 
reach their full potential. Please remember that if 
your child is absent for the day they have missed 
two sessions. Any child that has 95% attendance 
or below is monitored by the school and the LA 
must be notified if any child has 90% attendance or 
below. 

98% attendance = 4 days absent from school  

95% attendance = 9 days absent from school 

90% attendance = 20 days absent from school 

85% attendance = 5 ½ weeks absent from school 

(nearly one half term) 

80% attendance = 7 ½ weeks absent from school  
 

Sporting competitions have started again this term 

and children have already represented the school.  

We are very lucky to have Mr Copeland and Mrs 

Connolly to organise these events as the work 

involved is huge and so I would like to thank them 

both for all their hard work. They want to make 

the team selection process as transparent as 

possible so that parents and children know how 

children are chosen to represent the school so 

they have outlined this in the attached letter. I 

would also like to thank all the parents that 

support the children and transport them to the 

different events and finally I would like to thank 

the children for representing the school so well 

and remembering that it is not always about 

winning!  

resilience, bring an awareness of Mental Health 

and promote positive emotional well-being.   

 

Friendship, school and a good night’s sleep have 
all been named as key factors in a child’s 
happiness, in the government’s first ever State of 
the Nation report on children’s mental wellbeing. 
This report was published this week to mark World 
Mental Health Day and found that four out of five 
children are happy. It seems that many young 
people are resilient to the pressures of 21st 
Century life but we must be prepared to support 
those who struggle.  Bullying, remains the key 
reason for unhappiness or poor wellbeing. 
Education Secretary Gavin Williamson said: The 
pressures young people face today both in and out 
of school are vastly different to those their parents 
and grandparents experienced. At St James’ we 
teach children how to build their resilience, notice 
changes in their wellbeing and how to form 
healthy relationships with their friends at school. 
We know that looking after our mental health 
must start at a young age – and our children 
should feel valued, supported and listened to.  
 

The week ended with an art day to celebrate Black 

History Month. Thank you to Mrs Martin and Miss 

McCarthy for organising such an exciting day.  

When I met with The Student Council recently and 

asked the children what they felt about children 

giving out sweets for their birthdays. The children 

all agreed that sweets were not good for you but 

that it was nice to have a treat. They thought that 

children should take the sweets home to eat and 

not eat them at school as they had seen sweet 

wrappers around the school and this was not good 

for the environment. The children suggested that 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Bollywood Dance Club started this week and 

was fabulous. Please see the school office if your 

child is interested in joining on a Thursday lunch 

time.  

 

Year 2, Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 are being 

encouraged to use ‘Times Tables Rock Stars’. This 

is a carefully sequenced programme of daily times 

tables practise. The class teacher will set the 

programme so that each week will concentrate on 

a different times table. This format has very 

successfully boosted times tables recall 

speed.  The school has subscribed to this website 

and children can log in, compile a rock star avatar 

and compete against themselves or others to earn 

points and raise their rock star status. The children 

all have their log in details.  

 

On Wednesday 30th October we will be welcoming 

into our school four members from The Sion 

Community who will be leading us in a special time 

of mission. The Parish Mission will follow on from 

this later in the year. During the mission, we will 

be exploring the themes of: 

God’s Love; 

Trusting in God; 

Jesus, our friend.   

 

The team will work with our children in class, in 

assemblies and in prayer times. The KS2 

children will present some of their work to 

parents on Friday 1st November at 2pm. There 

will also be a whole school Mass on Friday 1st 

November at 9:30 at the church. The mission is 

for the whole school community of staff, 

children, parents, governors and parishioners. 

The Sion Community Mission Team would like 

to be involved with the whole community and 

are asking if volunteers would kindly be able to 

provide them with accommodation on Tuesday 

29th October, Wednesday 30th October and 

Thursday 31st October. There are three 

females and one male and they can be 

accommodated separately. If you are able to 

fulfil their request please contact the school 

office on 0208 4678167 or email 

general.info@st-james.bromley.sch.uk 

 

Have a lovely weekend and please pray that Year 6 

have lovely weather next week at PGL.  

God Bless 
 
Mrs Weeks 
 
Safe Guarding 
If you think that a child is being abused or 
neglected, contact the MASH Team using the 
contact details below. Outside of office hours and 
at weekends and public holidays contact the 'out 
of hours contact' service on 030 0303 8671. If you 
are seriously concerned about a child's immediate 
safety, dial 999. 
 
Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH)  
 
Telephone: 020 8461 7373 / 7379 / 7026 
Email:mash@bromley.gov.uk 
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Word on Wednesday 
 
This Week’s Word is THANKFULNESS. In this 
Sunday’s Gospel the children will hear about the 
Samaritan who thanked Jesus. There are many 
blessings in life for which we can be thankful and 
we talked to the children this week about how we 
can give thanks to God.  
 
Attendance 
 

Weekly winners 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please make a note of the following dates: 

October 

Monday 14th-Friday 18th: Yr 6 PGL Trip 

Tuesday 15th Year 2 visiting The Golden Hinde 

Thursday 17th Whole school Harvest Mass at 

Church (everyone is welcome to join us) 

Friday 18th Year 5 Class Assembly for parents 9:05 

Friday 18th Year 3 visiting Petts Wood Library 

Monday 21st-Friday 25th Half Term 

Wednesday 30th –Friday 1st Sion Community 

School Mission (More details to follow) 

 

November 

Friday 1st Whole school Mass  

Wednesday 6th Yr 5 to visit The Houses of 

Parliament 

Thursday 7th Yr 6 Class Mass  

Friday 8th Goal Sharing INSET Children and parents 

attend parent meetings 

Monday 11th Nasal Spray Flu spray 

Wednesday 13th Type onesie Diabetes Awareness 

Day (Children to wear a onesie to school) 

Thursday 14th Individual Photographs 

Thursday 14th Image Theatre 

Thursday 14th Curriculum Evening for parents 7pm 

(More details to follow) 

Friday 15th Year 6 Class Assembly for parents at 

2:50 

Saturday 16th Crystal Palace Cross country Run for 

Year 5 and Year 6 

Tuesday 19th PTA Own Clothes Day 

Thursday 21st Open Morning for prospective 

Reception intake 9:15 

Saturday 23rd PTA Christmas Fair 12-3 

Thursday 28th Open classrooms for current 

parents 9am to see the school in action 

Friday 29th Year 3 Classroom assembly 2:50 

 

December  

Thursday 5th Whole School Mass (Year 4) 

Monday 9th KS2 Carol Concert in the church at 

6pm 

Year Number  of wins 

Rec 3 

Y1 2 

Y2 0 

Y3 2 

Y4 1 

Y5 2 

Y6 0 

Class Attendance (%) Occasions Late  

Rec 100 0 

Y1 98.06 1 

Y2 97.67 3 

Y3 100 1 

Y4 100 0 

Y5 98.44 1 

Y6 98.79 2 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 11th KS1 Nativity 9:15 

Thursday 12th KS1 Nativity 9:15 

Thursday 12th School Christmas Lunch 

Thursday 12th Staff Panto for children after school 

(More details to follow) 

Thursday 12th KS2 Reading Passports returned to 

school 

Friday 13th Christmas Jumper Day for Save the 

Children  

Tuesday 17th KS2 Reading Passport Assembly  

Tuesday 17th KS1 Party for children during the 

afternoon 

Wednesday 18th KS2 Party for children during the 

afternoon 

Thursday 19th End of term at normal time 

Sports News 

Netball: 

On the 7th October the Year 6 netball team went to 

Newstead Woods for a netball tournament. We 

played against a few schools including,  

Southborough, Perry Hall , Crofton and a few more.  

Mrs Martin is our coach. We won all of the  

matches that we played which means that we are 

through to the finals that take place next month 

the scores were :1st game,4-0, 2nd game, 3-0, and 

on the 3rd game it was 6-1. If we win the finals then 

we go through to the London Youth games which is 

a big event with lots of schools. We have been 

training for this tournament for a few weeks now 

and we were all very happy when our school name 

was called out. By Isabel and Roisin and Austin  

Year 6.  

 

St James’ Vs St David's Prep 
 
Our squad of nine boys travelled to St David's to 
play a football fixture. Early on in the game we  
scored a shot from the edge of the box. Not soon 
after, we won a free-kick just outside of the box 
and just before half time we scored. After half time 
it soon became 3-0 and after a good display by  St 
James'  we won  5-0 . By  Thomas and Ted  

Other notices 

Harvest Mass Donations to Bromley Foodbank  

Thursday 17th October 

Dear Parents 

Our whole school Harvest Mass will take place at 

St James the Great Church on Thursday 17th Octo-

ber at 9.30am. We are asking pupils to bring to 

school one food item which they will take to 

Church and place in front of the altar. After Mass, 

the food will be collected by the Justice and Peace 

group at St James’ Church who have kindly offered 

to transport the food to the Bromley Foodbank 

Organisation.   

The Bromley Foodbank now designates schools as 

certain category foods. We have been nominated 

as “A Tomatoes School.” The Bromley Foodbank 

would be very grateful for any donations of tinned 

soup, baked beans, pasta sauces, tinned tomatoes, 

tomato ketchup etc 

The Foodbank helps individuals and families in cri-

sis, through the provision of emergency food sup-

plies.  During the summer holidays, the Foodbank 

have given out nearly 5000kgs of food to local 

families identified by school workers as needing 

extra help when free school meals were not avail-

able.  They also ran a Summer Lunch Club this year 

with over 60 guests, with families that the schools 

nominated.  This was only possible because of the 

generous donations from supportive local schools. 

If you would like to donate, please ensure your 

donation is in your child’s classroom by Thursday 

17th October. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Mrs Wilson 

    

 



 

 

 

 

PTA News 

The PTA events calendar commenced last Satur-

day with our second ever Comedy night which was 

an absolute blast. The evening was well attended 

(as was the bar) and raised £445. We would like to 

say a big thank you to year 3 for helping organise 

this successful event.  

Please be reminded that the Christmas card pro-

ject designs will be made in school. Each teacher 

will write down each child's unique code for pur-

chase and will be given to you shortly. Your child’s 

design will be returned from Monday 

14th October and you have until Tuesday 

22nd October to buy any orders online. 

Match Funding: 

Match giving, or match funding, is a simple way to 

maximise the fundraising efforts of our individual 

PTA volunteers. It is an informal, albeit corporate, 

arrangement between a company and an employ-

ee. Usually, a company pledges to match a sum of 

money relating to the amount the employee has 

either raised or donated to a charity. Please look 

out for the letter providing more information on 

this subject.  

Up and coming: 

Tuesday 19th November 

Own clothes Day - all children  

Saturday 23rd November  

Christmas fair - school hall 12pm-3pm 

Tuesday 17th December  

Aladdin Christmas Panto - Churchill Theatre Brom-

ley 5.30pm (sold out) 

If you would like to know more about the PTA or 

have any questions then feel free to email us on: 

pta.stjamesprimary@gmail.com 

mailto:pta.stjamesprimary@gmail.com

